HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, MARCH 11, 2014 – 9:20 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

The Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss contract negotiations for Dispatch, Fire, Patrol Officers, Sergeant and Highway:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


DESIGNATING SELECTMEN TO BARGAINING UNITS

Roy stated that she would like to continue doing contract negotiations for the Fire Department as she just started with them.  Schleiff said that it makes sense where we are in a three year contract.  He then said that he will stick with Highway and Dispatch.  And Garron said will continue with Patrol Officers and Sergeants.  

It was stated that everyone except Patrol Officers are for wage openers.  Roy said that at this time we are in a deficit with the budget they have printed but it has not been voted on.  Silver Lake’s budget went down but if we go 2.5% above the assessment then they are going to level service.  More will be known on Thursday and then the Board can talk about raises.  Garron asked what if the legislature accepts the 45 and Seelig said it will help but it is not a game changer and added that we hoping to get more tax title to take down the deficit.  

Schleiff left at 9:50 pm.
PATROL OFFICER NEGOTIATIONS
Seelig has received contracts from nine of tens towns and is putting together a table to have ready for the patrol officer negotiation meeting on March 13th.   Garron said that we have heard what the Union wants but even if they agree it does not mean that FinCom and Town Meeting is going to vote on it.  
Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:55 p.m.:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy

Clerk

/pjm

